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As a reminder, reference checks are required as a part of the pre-employment process. Hiring Officials
or designees must complete reference checks for all positions (except student positions) prior to making
an offer of employment. Please note that reference checks are required for Graduate Teaching
Assistants. Human Resources has a Reference Check Form available for departmental use. A minimum
of two completed reference checks are required with one reference check being provided by a current
or previous supervisor. Please visit FAQs for Job Posting Requirements, Background Screenings, and
Reference Checking for additional information.

A completed background screening is required prior to an official start date. Human Resources will
notify the contact person/Hiring Official when the background screening is completed. A background
screening will not be approved until a minimum of two completed reference checks, including one
completed reference check from a current or previous supervisor, have been submitted to Human
Resources.

Faculty Associates and courtesy appointments must have a completed background screening and a
minimum of two completed reference checks, including one completed reference check, from a current
or previous supervisor, on file in Human Resources prior to the commencement of any activities for the
university, on the university’s behalf, or at any university location.

Visit the Recruitment Information for Supervisors page for more information on the recruitment
process and associated requirements.

For assistance, please email Kristin Masson or call 850.474.2602.

Health Insurance Tax Form 1095-C

People First is responsible for generating and providing 1095-C forms to employees by January 31,
2023. These will be available online by logging in to People First, but employees have a choice as to
whether or not they would also like the form mailed to them in hard copy. In order to update your
preferences, you may log in to People First and click the “Contact Information” Quick Link then review
the “Notification Email” settings.

If you have any questions, please contact Adrian Rowley at 850.474.2604 or Elsie Rivera at
850.474.2921.

Insurance Elections for 2023: Deduction Updates

Employees who made insurance changes for the new year should verify deduction updates on
the January 13, 2023 paycheck. Carefully review changes to pay details and report any discrepancies to
Adrian Rowley at 850.474.2604 or Elsie Rivera at 850.474.2921.

For individuals electing new health plans, identification cards should be received by mid-

January 2023. CVS/Caremark Prescription Plan cards will arrive separately for all those who
have health insurance.

Shared Savings Program - Three Ways to Save

Get rewarded for shopping! Use your rewards towards your next healthcare out-of-pocket expense.
Check out the State Group Insurance FREE voluntary Shared Savings Program that could keep your hard-
earned cash in your pocket!
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By utilizing the Shared Savings Program, you can earn tax free money to pay for out-of-pocket medical,
dental, vision, and prescription costs through the Shared Savings Program. The Shared Savings Program
is available to all State Group Insurance health plan enrollees and their dependents via Shared Savings

vendors, Healthcare Bluebook, and SurgeryPlus.

Healthcare BlueBook - Members can earn rewards by searching online and having their medical
procedure completed at a high quality, low cost facility. To learn how, visit the Shared Savings Program
page on the myBenefits site.

Download the Healthcare Bluebook Mobile app on the App
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